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SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE approving and adopting the memorandum of agreement regarding interpretation of article 22 (civilian review) of the 2008-2012 collective bargaining agreement negotiated by and between King County and the King County Police Officers Guild representing employees in the King County sheriff's office; and establishing the effective date of said agreement.
SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance would approve a memorandum of agreement clarifying the King County Police Officers Guild’s understanding of certain provisions of Article 22 of the collective bargaining agreement approved by the King County Council on December 8, 2008.
ANALYSIS
Prior to voting on a new five-year agreement with the King County Police Officers Guild (KCPOG) Councilmembers had a conversation with Mr. Steve Eggert, President of the Guild, during the Council meeting. Members sought clarification of Mr. Eggert’s interpretation of certain provisions of Article 22 that defines civilian oversight of the Sheriff’s Office.  Below is a transcript of my notes from that discussion. 

The KCPOG agrees that the following matters are not mandatory subjects of bargaining so long as they are implemented as outlined in Motion 12892.

A. King County may establish a citizen law enforcement oversight committee.

B. King County may determine to which branch of government it wants a civilian office of law enforcement oversight to report.

The KCPOG further provides the following clarifications of the collective bargaining agreement.

C. Article 22, Section 4, Mediation Option.  It is the understanding of KCPOG that Serious Matters are excluded from the mediation option.

D. Article 22, Section 13, Record Retention. While the Office of Law Enforcement Oversight may only retain records on a particular case for up to one year, the office shall have access to those same Internal Investigation Unit case records at a later time if another incident occurs. 

These notes correspond closely to the MOA as transmitted. However, it must be noted that individual Councilmembers may have heard or understood the clarifications differently. 
Attachments
1. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0104
2. Transmittal letter received February 3, 2009
Invited
· Deborah Bellam, Labor Negotiator, Labor Relations, HRD, DES, King County
· Steve Eggert, President, King County Police Officers Guild
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